Sept 2014
Cury C of E VA Primary school – a small school with BIG ideas!
Our school has had a great start this September.   We now have 39 pupils on our roll, including 5 new foundation children.
Throughout the summer we have had a new toilet for the KS2 class fitted and the outside of the school has been painted.
This September we have launched the New Primary Curriculum.  We use the scheme ‘The Inspire Curriculum’ as a vessel to deliver the curriculum.
Our topics this term are The Big Build in KS1 & Humans are Animals too in KS2.
We will continue to be a part of the Mullion school PE cluster and this has enabled us (despite being small) to join with other schools and to compete.
We also will continue to fundraise & apply for grants to purchase our outdoor classroom which will be located on our school grounds and a willow garden with a pond.  We would hope this space would be used eventually by the community too.  We need to raise approx £20,000! Proceeds from our summer fayre have been put towards the space.  The children also organised an ‘entrepreneur’ theme week to raise funds.
Our next Big Breakfast will take place on 17th October 2014 (all welcome).
[bookmark: _GoBack]The school is holding an open afternoon on Thursday 9th October 2014 (all welcome).  We hope to increase our roll in Cury Cubs (rising 3 year olds)  Currently we have 3 Cubs and 2 more joining us after Christmas!  Cury Cubs is run by Annie Rosevear on:-
Monday 	9.00-12.00
		12.00-3.00
Tuesday 	9.00-12.00
Wednesday 	9.00-12.00
Thursday	9.00-12.00
We can accept 3 year olds, the term after their 3rd birthday in order to access the 15 hours funded places.
If your child already accesses another preschool setting and already uses their funded hours they can still join us for £3.50/hour.
Cury Cub hoodies are available to purchase at £9.00 each.
Please spread the word!

Sailing club continues and we will soon be starting a sports club, a country dancing club and a singing club.
We have continued to develop our wrap around care.  Our after school club is now running 3 afternoons/wk. This can be made available to children who do not attend Cury School as long as they are primary age.  Our after school club runs on a Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday evening commencing from when school finishes until 5.30pm.  The charge will be 3.30-4.30pm £3.50 & 3.30-5.30pm-£5.00 additional 30 minutes after 5.30pm will be £1.00.  Miss Rachel Bennett, one of our teaching assistants provides the service.  
We have lots of outdoor learning opportunities planned throughout the term.  We also have lots to look forward to as we begin the run up to Christmas.
Exciting & busy times ahead for our school family!
